
STUDENT ACCIDENT INSURANCE:   It is mandatory to obtain the HSR student accident 

insurance issued through the district. No child may participate in or attend the before and 

after school care program and select community education classes without this 

insurance.  This is a supplemental insurance plan and it is required even if you already 

have family or individual medical insurance coverage. This supplemental insurance 

plan DOES NOT take the place of family or individual medical insurance coverage.  It is 

your responsibility to become familiar with any insurance limitations and other information 

provided through this insurance. If you have any questions about student accident 

insurance, please contact the M-DCPS Office of Risk & Benefits Management at (305) 995-

7129. 

 Students that wish to enroll in a Before care • After care • Story Hour • Summer program 

and certain community education classes without verified proof of the required Health 

Special Risk, Inc. (HSR) Student Accident Insurance will not be considered registered for 

a program or class even if they have paid for the program or class. Students without the 

HSR Student Accident Insurance will not be able to participate or attend the program if the 

program they have paid for or signed up for requires it. 

 To login or to open a new account and pay online for the required Health Special Risk, Inc. 

(HSR) Student Accident Insurance please go to the following website 

  

•         https://www.hsri.com/K12_Enrollment/Main/newAccount.asp 

Please make sure that you or your child uploads the paid HSR receipt in the FOCUS portal 

or delivers a copy of it to the main office to be able to attend or participate in the program. 

 It is extremely important that you immediately notify the before and/or after school care 

program manager if you have made any changes on your child’s online registration. 

 Registration Documents: Must be completed before a student can participate in a program! 

Failure to complete your child’s registration information can result in your child being 

excluded from the program. 
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